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CROSSROADS BIA BOUNDAIRES 
 

 

 

Proudly serving Dovercourt, Inglewood, North Glenora, Prince Charles, Prince 

Rupert, Queen Mary Park, Sherbrooke, Westmount and Woodcroft areas.  
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EDMONTON’S ORIGINAL GATHERING PLACE 

FOR LOCAL MERCHANTS 
 

The Crossroads Business Improvement Area is one of 13 BIA’s in Edmonton. The Crossroads BIA 

was established by City of Edmonton Bylaw #18181. We are a community of local business owners in 

Central Edmonton who have banded together to promote the economic development in our area. We 

are committed to supporting one another, our community, our schools and our not-for-profit 

organizations. 

The Crossroads BIA is working to promote and celebrate our area’s rich history to attract local 

residents, the greater Edmonton community and tourists.  

We are doing this by:  

•  Ensuring our streets are clean  

•  Making our area attractive and desirable to walk  

•  Working to make our neighborhoods safe  

•  Celebrating our rich and long historic area  

•  Keeping our community connected through communication and events  

•  Marketing our area as a welcoming place to visit, shop and connect on our website and social 

media 

•  Acting as a liaison between our businesses and the City of Edmonton 
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VISION, MISSION & VALUES 
 

Vision 

• The Crossroads Business Improvement Area is a resourceful entity that attracts eclectic 

businesses, connects surrounding communities, and contributes to a safe, vibrant and diverse 

neighborhood.  

 

Mission 

• The Crossroads Business Improvement Area supports member businesses through program 

development by advocating to governments and other stakeholders, to create a vibrant and 

diverse place to work, shop and live.  

 

Values 

• Affordability 

• Cleanliness 

• Collaboration 

• Inclusivity 

• Independence 

• Pride 

• Safety 

• Vibrancy 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 STAFF 

 

   

   

   

 

“Teamwork is the ability to work together toward a common vision. The ability to 

direct individual accomplishments toward organizational objectives. It is the fuel 

that allows common people to attain uncommon results.” -Andrew Carnegie  

 

Jennifer Brownridge  

Bookkeeper 

 

Alice Funk 

Marketing Coordinator 

Marc Tellier 

Board Chair 

Tirecraft 

 

Paul Bouchier 

Board Member 

Loan Star Jewelry & Loans 

 

Bob Pringle 

Board Member 

Day’s Painting Supplies 

Glen Wesley 

Board Treasurer 

Boston Pizza 

Mark Teekha 

Board Member 

Discovery Café 

Cara Reay 

Board Member 

Ruffington’s Palace 

Jamie Hayward 

Executive Director 
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CHAIR’S MESSAGE 
The Crossroads Business Improvement area went through a significant change in 2021 and saw 

ourselves shift back to a more back to basics approach to working with our membership. This started 

with the hiring of our new Executive Director, Jamie-Lee Hayward who joined our team in January 

2021.  

 

While 2021 was filled with so many challenges for businesses with the pandemic and limited 

operations, we did manage to still run some very valuable programming and resources for businesses 

for everything from grants municipally, provincially and federally. We even managed to run a couple of 

Covid friendly socially distanced programs to support our community leagues and local schools in the 

area with our Back to School shopping event.  

 

I am pleased at the level of engagement we are seeing grow from our membership and the 

engagement we are receiving from the municipality itself. We were successful in getting our crosswalk 

lit and our street light poles replaced in late 2021 as well as a commitment to some infrastructure 

repairs in 2022. Our BIA has been neglected for far too long and we are pleased with the 

commitments being made so far.  

 

Our organization is committed to working with our members, partners, and all levels of governments 

to further the agenda of our businesses and ensure our area is prepared for growth and future 

development  

 

I enjoyed serving as the board chair and I am happy to report that we have a diverse well-balanced 

board that is eager to help where we can. I would encourage all our members to take the time to look 

at our web site or reach out to the BIA office to learn about ways to become more involved.  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Marc Tellier 
 
Board Chair, The Crossroads Business Improvement Area 
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S MESSAGE 

As I am writing this annual report, I’m realizing that I have been on the job for a year now as the 

Executive Director and I must say while it’s been filled with challenges, I have very much enjoyed the 

work. 

 

The pandemic certainly made my job that much more challenging in 2021 as we looked and searched 

for ways to support our business members from a distance and while many were closed. This 

encouraged me to work with my local BIA Council of 13 BIA‘s and become involved at the provincial 

level and even the federal level to advocate for programming grants and services that would see 

support go directly to businesses affected in our area by the pandemic.  

 

While I still have much to learn I will be focused in 2022 on continuing to repair the infrastructure 

within our BIA. I will work with the board and the city to meet the mandate of beautification, 

enhancement and marketing while keeping business recruitment as a top priority for the area. 

 

2022 will Come with new challenges as we find our way out of the pandemic and focus on recovery 

for small business. I look forward to being a part of that.  

 

Sincerely, 

  

Jamie-lee Hayward 

Executive Director, The Crossroads Business Improvement Area  



 

 

 

9 

PROJECTS & EVENTS 
Beauti f icat ion  

B loomin’ Boulevards  

The Crossroads Business Improvement Area continued our efforts to beautify our main streets 

through partnership with the City of Edmonton’s Bloomin’ Boulevards program. The BIA provided 26 

flower barrels to our district at a cost of approximately $6000.00. We have also secured commitments 

to carry this program into 2022. 

  

The Crossroads BIA also offered a Winter Barrel Program, 

placing decorative Holiday Trees in strategic location in our 

district to enhance our streets. Our BIA invested $6000.00 to 

Winter Barrels. This was well received from our members and 

visitors to the Crossroads BIA.    
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McMan Youth, Family & Community Services Association  Clean- Up 

Over the last two years the Crossroads BIA has been partnering with our McMan Youth, Family & 

Community Services Association to provide the district with exemplary clean up services. Over 2021 

the BIA saw more than 100 hours of clean-up provided to the Crossroads district.  The Crossroads 

BIA looks forward to its continued partnership in 2021 and providing our businesses and community 

members with a clean place to gather. Further this partnersihp has allowed us to invest $5000.00 

directly into the hands of individuals who are vulnerable or facing disability challenges. Without this 

partnership, these efforts would not have been affordable. We extend our deepest gratitude to McMan 

Youth, Family and Community Services Association, supporting and providing working opportunities 

for individuals with disabilities. 
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Covid-19 Resources 

Operating a business is certainly 

not for the faint of heart, and it 

requires resilience, dedication, 

hard work, and a commitment like 

no other job, especially during a 

global pandemic. 2021 brought 

many new challenges and 

changes for our Crossroads BIA 

businesses to overcome.  The Crossroads BIA has focused on relieving some of the stress brought 

about by the pandemic, by sharing relevant information, relief options, hand sanitizers and providing 

support. The Crossroads BIA is committed to working collaboratively with all levels of government and 

the municipality to ensure relief efforts that are made available, are getting in the hands of our 

business operators. After all the pandemic is not the doing of businesses, and government restrictions 

while needed, must not further impede businesses and economy. The BIA will continue to provide 

information for business to access relief and funding supports available in 2022.  
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Online Contest/ Member Engagement 

The Crossroads BIA took to social media in 2021 and found this a great way to connect with our 

members and promote online COVID-19 friendly member engagement.  The BIA ran a Bullying 

Awareness campaign, proving our three winners with Pizza Parties, Earth Day Clean up social media 

campaign. 
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Shop Local- Back to School, Back to Business 

The Crossroads BIA hosted it’s first “Back to School, Back to Business” event on August 22nd 2021 to 

promote community engagement and shopping local. We worked with our local businesses to 

compose 200 backpacks, loaded with school supply essentials to families with school aged children, a 

complimentary refreshments, Balloon Art and a Petting Farm targeting families who may not have 

been able to afford school necessities. We also gave 200 “Crossroads Cash” coupons with the value 

of $5.00 to participants to be used at participating Westmount Centre Businesses to encourage 

shopping locally. This was a key component to support the merchants directly and the Crossroads 

BIA covered the $5.00 back to each merchant who expected the cash on the day of the event. In total 

143 coupons were used on the day of the event, and several businesses reporting high traffic 

volumes in the Westmont Centre businesses and an increase in sales as a result of this event. This 

was a great opportunity for the Crossroads BIA to work on repairing its relationship with the 

Westmount Mall and Westmount Centre Merchants.  
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The Crossroads BIA & 7-Eleven Hot Lunch Program 

The BIA partnered with members this year to promote community engagement. 7-Eleven & The 

Crossroads BIA provided a hot lunch program to all three of our business daycares.   
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Website – THECROSSROADSBIA.COM 

Our website has been under construction throughout 2021. We have been working with our business 

member and service provider ProPc Inc to redesign our website to meet the needs. We have a 

member directory, events, leasing opportunities and information on business improvement areas.  

Holiday Campaign –  Hol iday Tree Giveaway 

The Crossroads BIA holiday campaign was designed as a marketing strategy for our business 

members. Members were able to register for a “Holiday Tree” valued at $200.00 in gift cards to our 

local businesses. Each business was able to create and facilitate their own holiday draw, whether it 

be to increase social media presence, to reach new customers or to provide a little holiday cheer. This 

campaign was well received by our membership. 
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Holiday Christmas Parade  

The Crossroads Business Improvement Area shares a border with the Kingsway District Association. 

This holiday season our BIA worked with the Kingsway District Association to allow our BIA members 

the opportunity to participate in the Kingsway District Holiday Parade. Our BIA supported three 

businesses members by covering all registration fees. This provided our members with a unique 

opportunity to market their business and spread some holiday cheer. 
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BIA ADVOCACY 

2021 20% Levy Reduction 
The Crossroads BIA while demonstrating our own fiscal restraint, still managed to advocate and 

follow through on several projects. The Crossroads BIA understands the pressures and financial 

burden businesses have endured due to the COVID-19 pandemic. With the support of the BIA 

Council, we had advocated to our municipal government to vote in favor of a 100% reduction to our 

tax levy for all our businesses, and on April 21st, 2021 the City voted in favor! This commitment from 

the city to cover all the tax levies truly demonstrated a true partnership and understanding of the value 

of our BIA’s. The 20 % tax levy reduction we proposed was our way to commit to being “in this 

together” with our businesses.       

Infrastructure Repairs/Replacement  

The Crossroads BIA is working to promote business recruitment to our district. To do this we need to 

ensure our BIA infrastructure supports growth in our district. Our Streetlamps have been a topic of 

discussion over the past few years. The BIA has been working hard with our City of Edmonton 

Infrastructure team to see our 118th Avenue and Groat Road streetlamps with significant rust be 

replaced in the coming months. These poles will transform our area by providing vibrancy and will 

help us attract business into our vacancies. Replacement of 44 poles began in October 2021.

 

The BIA has been heavily involved in the 124 Street Renewal Project. We will be implementing 

decorative and seasonal lighting, beautification measures and wayfinding to promote gathering in our 

district. Construction is set to begin on 124 Street in spring 2022. 
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Along with our streetlamps, the BIA has been an advocate for safer pedestrian friendly streets to 

promote walkability in our area. The City of Edmonton worked at addressing our concerns over the 

123rd Street unmarked pedestrian crosswalk over six lanes of traffic and implementing a pedestrian-

initiated signal. The project is scheduled to be completed in 2022. 

        

Crime and Homelessness  

In 2021, we were invited to participate in the Kingsway District Association’s Crime and 

Homelessness Committee as our BIA’s are adjacent and  share common concerns. As a smaller BIA, 

this provided the us the opportunity to discuss key concerns in our district and work with our local EPS 

officers and community social agencies. 
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Member of Parliament James Cummings Round Table Discussion 

The BIA hosted its virtual round table with previous Edmonton Centre Member of Parliament James 

Cummings to allow our members the opportunity to advocate at the federal level for economic 

recovery.  

 

In the fall of 2021 Edmonton Centre welcomed 

its new Member of Parliament Randy 

Boissonnault. We value the opportunity to 

collaborate with our federal leaders and our BIA 

took advantage of this opportunity to meet with 

The Honorable Randy Boissonnault. The 

Crossroads BIA is committed to working with all 

levels of government to ensure our members have the best representation 

possible and an opportunity to ensure issues stay top of mind for our 

leaders.   

Anirniq Ward 

In 2021, The Crossroads Business Improvement Area officially become apart of the newly named 

Anirniq ward, formally Ward 2 in the City of Edmonton. 

Anirniq (ᐊᓂᕐᓂᖅ) means ‘Breath of Life’, or spirit. The name was recommended to the city by Inuit 

Elders because of tuberculosis that took the breath and spirit of Indigenous people.  

The Crossroads Business Improvement Area in October of 

2021, welcomed Erin Rutherford our new Anirniq City 

Councilor. We look forward to working together in 2022 to 

promote community economic development.  
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LOCAL COMMUNITY LEAGUES 

Our relationship with the nine communities are very important to the Crossroads BIA. The surrounding 

communities include Inglewood, Prince Charles, Sherbrooke, Dovercourt, Woodcroft, North Glenora, 

Westmount, Prince Rupert, and Queen Mary Park areas. Our goal is to share information and learn 

what is happening in our neighborhood and be a liaison between community and businesses. 

Crossroads is working to increase our profile with our local community leagues. We will continue to 

support and promote our community leagues and look forward to upcoming partnership opportunities. 
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ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 2021 

On October 13th, Members of the Crossroads Business Improvement Area gathered at the Boston 

Pizza Westmount for our Annual General Meeting.  

Marc Tellier, The Crossroads BIA Acting Chair, welcomed attendees and called the meeting to order. 

He gave an overview of the previous year, as well as a quick overview of what has been happening in 

2020/2021. Our city Councilor at the time Bev Esslinger was present to provide our members with 

warm greetings from the City of Edmonton. All director nominations were accepted and approved in 

early December.  

The Crossroads BIA took the opportunity to recognize Marc Tellier and Paul Boucher for their 

dedication and service of 5 years as active Crossroads BIA board members. 
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MOVING FORWARD 

Crossroads BIA Commitment for 2022 

 

The Crossroads Business Improvement Area businesses play a vital role to help stimulate our 

economy and support our communities. Now, more than ever, we know you will need our support and 

guidance. Our Crossroads BIA, being so small, has specifically aligned ourselves with the Edmonton 

BIA Council, Alberta BIA Alliance and IDA Canada to advocate for us at the municipal, provincial and 

national level. 

We need to continue our efforts on “Shop Local” Campaigns and continuing to identify infrastructure 

deficiencies in our district for repair/replacement.  

Well, I understand the economic recovery cannot fall solely to the shoulders of our government, I will 

say we will continue to advocate for more to be done to ensure we are paving the ways for 

entrepreneurs to come out on top at the end of this global pandemic.  

We are confident we are meeting the needs or our business members as we have seen a level of 

support and engagement continue to grow through out 2021. We will work on creating opportunities in 

our district. 
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INDEPENDENT AUDITORS REPORT 
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The Crossroads Business Improvement Area 

#215, 12304-118th Avenue Edmonton, AB T5L 5G8 

thecrossroadsbia.com 

 

 


